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CM9 ref: DOC17/617101-01 
Sender's ref: DA0417/18 

Mr Andrew Beattie 
Principal Planner 
Department of Planning and Environment 
320 Pitt Street    
SYDNEY   NSW   2000 

Dear Mr Beattie 

Physical Education Precinct for St Joseph’s College, Mark Street, Hunters Hill (SSD 8970) 
Notice of Exhibition 

 
I refer to the Department of Planning and Environment’s request for comment on the development 
application for the Physical Education Precinct for St Joseph’s College, Mark Street, Hunters Hill 
(SSD8970), which was received by the Environment Protection Authority (EPA) on the 15 October 
2018. 
 
On the basis of the information provided, the proposal does not constitue a Scheduled Activity under 
Schedule 1 of the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 (POEO Act). The EPA does not 
consider that the proposal will require an environment protection licence under the POEO Act. 
 
The EPA therefore has no comment on the development application. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter please contact Kyle Browne on (02) 9995 6107 or 
kyle.browne@epa.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
MARK CAREY 
Acting Unit Head – Sydney Industry 
Environment Protection Authority 
 
16 October 2018 
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